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News from 130 Cedar

The future home for Busy Brains
had another big-ticket year in
2016. The first large project was
constructing a structural wall to
properly support the area that will
house staff offices and volunteer
meeting spaces. Waldron
Construction, Antioch, did an
amazing job of getting done in
the February deep freeze. They
have become a good resource for
Busy Brains and we look forward
to continuing to work with them.

The project of the year was the
reinforcing and repair of our
bowstring trusses that give our
building such a unique look. They
are so unique in this area that our
contractor came from Orland Park
to take on this very large task.
Wooden Roof Structures, Inc.
did a great job of working with us

The Busy Brains Board of Directors made a significant
change this year. After serving as the board president
for three years, Heidi Alexander was hired to be our Di-
rector of Operations. Our new president, Laura Franz,
has been with the organization from the beginning.
She is currently working as an Executive Director for a
small non profitin McHenry, and has a world of experi-

and even gave a free lesson on
the history of this type of truss.
They finished the job just as the
year ended, leaving us with a
clean slate to start with in 2017.

Spring and summer brought us
our usual volunteer projects of
keeping the
weeds

" cleared and
everything
tidy. The
final fall
cleanup was
done by
Trail Life
and

| American
Heritage
Girls troops
from Immanuel Lutheran in
Palatine. They did a great job of

making the building look good
before our Fall Family Festival.

Our building committee
volunteers were on the ball
completing some small projects
inside so that we could qualify for
some grant money. The growing
committee gained some new
volunteers as the year ended and
they are anxious to get to work
this spring.

As we enter 2017, we are working
closely with Korte Architecture to
finish up our plans. Now that all
the specialty work is hopefully
done, we will be able to start
installing mechanical systems and
constructing walls. We look
forward to finding even more
members of the community that
are willing to share their time and
talents with us.

Time to change

efforts.

ence in the non-profit field. This change has moved
the board toward the goal of an oversight and fund-
raising group, rather than a “worker bee” beginning
board. We also added a new board member, Tom We-
ber, to our group. Tom has been a huge supporter
over the years, and we are so glad to have him join our
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This year for our 7th annual Brain
Builder fundraiser we focused on
the theme was Full ST.EA.M.
Ahead. Utilizing elements from
the acronym meaning science,
technology, engineering, art and
math our sponsors were invited
to provide hands on activities for
ourevent - a
twist from the
typical gala
fundraising
activities.
Guests greatly
enjoyed
creating mini
figurines using
materials from

Spring event

one of our sponsors, United
States Gypsum (USG) while
another sponsor, Little Lake
County got everyone up and
moving to play
with hula hoops
and buckets.
Other giant
yard games
such as yard
Yatzee and Yard
Jenga were

made by BBCM.
Century 21 Roberts and

Andrews even brought home

building supplies for the making
of marshmallow mansions.

The point of this Brain Builder
theme was to have guests
participate and learn as our
children do,
creating
curiosity
while being
active while
earning. We are proud to say
that in addition to the fun had at
Brain Builder Full ST.E.A.M.
Ahead, the event was successful
in helping raise the much
needed funds for our operating
and construction budgets. We
look forward to adding more
interactive STEAM activities at

upcoming events!!

Phase one exhibit gallery plar

The Exhibit Committee has been
working diligently during 2016.
Committee members have
envisioned families and
schoolchildren learning together
while playing through the five
galleries that will be open in
phase one. Ideas have been
shared between the committee
and the museum’s exhibit
designer, Bill Greaves, to assure

utilize their senses while learning
about the farms in Lake County.

The Kid-Struction area,
sponsored by USG, will help
children get a realistic look at

what happens within the walls of
a house, will allow them to role
play as a construction worker
and will offer open-ended
creative building opportunities.
The remaining three galleries:
Body Journey, World of Water,
and Our Town/Farmer’s Market,
will also offer amazing learning
opportunities. These galleries
will continue to be refined all the
way up to construction.

The Exhibit Committee has also

set field trip policies into place
and is currently working on
birthday party opportunities.

YEAR IN REVIEW



